
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Newsletter for 1st July 2018 
 

Welcome to church today. We hope and pray that you will enjoy your time here and that 

you may encounter the presence of the living God.  If you are a visitor then the following 

information may be helpful. 

 

• We have a loop system, if appropriate switch hearing aids to “T”. 

• We have large print copies of most worship material – please ask. 

• Gluten free wafers are available – please request before the service begins. 

• Whatever your tradition, you are welcome to share in Holy Communion. 

• Toilet facilities are available including baby changing and disabled facilities. 

• We hope you will join us for refreshments after the service. 

Please take this sheet home with you! 

 

 

Sunday 1st July Trinity 5 

Wilsden 9.30 am Holy Communion 2 Corinthians 8: 7-15 Mark 5:21-43 

Wilsden There will be NO Café Church today 

Harden 11.15 am Holy Communion 2 Corinthians 8: 7-15 Mark 5:21-43 

 

Next Sunday’s Services  - Trinity 6 

Wilsden 9.30 am Pick’n’Mix on the theme: Noah 

Harden 11.15 am Pick’n’Mix on the theme: Noah 

Wilsden 6.30pm Holy Communion 
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Wilsden Gala The Procession starts at 12.30 from the Village Hall. Please come along 

and support the St. Matthew’s stall. 

 

Tonight is Curry night! 6.45 at the Cardamon. 

 
This week’s diary 

Wed 10.00 am Holy Communion at St. Matthew’s 

Wed 3.00 pm Roots After School Club at St. Saviour’s 

Fri 2.00-4.00pm Craft and Chat at St. Matthew’s and Crafts for Pick’n’Mix 

Sat 1.00-3.00pm Lego Club at St. Matthew’s 

 

News from Bob A big thank you to all our friends back ‘home’ for your faithful prayers. 

I’ve been back at work full time for three very busy weeks now and am doing fine. I’m 

still getting tired and am trying not to overdo it. Our prayers for you in your quest for a 

new Team Rector.                                                                                 Bob and Suzanne  

 

Crafts for Pick’n’Mix The next session will be on Friday the 6th at 2pm at 

St. Matthew’s. Refreshments will be provided. All are welcome. 

 

St. Saviour’s coffee morning - Saturday July 21st. In addition to our usual tea/ coffee 

and biscuits, we shall be serving buttered or cream scones with strawberries. Join us 

for this summer celebration before we take a break in August! Thank you to everyone 

who has supported and helped run our coffee mornings so far this year!  

 

St. Saviour’s Toilet questionnaire – 

Out of 50 questionnaires handed out to the congregation, only 26 were returned, with the 

following results: 

16 voted for item 1 (3 toilets & store cupboard), 

6 voted for item 3 (renew fittings and decorate only), 

1 voted for item 4 (decorate when necessary) and 

3 voted for item 5 (do nothing). 

The architects are currently re-tendering the project with the intention of it being carried 

out later this year, subject to availability of contractors. 

 

Foodbank.  At the moment the Bingley Foodbank are short of sugar, sandwich paste, 
jam and custard and would welcome your donations. Thank you. 
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GDPR The General Data Protection Regulations are now in place. For our parishes, 
this means developing a culture of privacy. Any personal details that we have for you 
will be kept locked or on a password protected computer, will only be used for purposes 
agreed by you and not shared. You have the right to see what details we hold for you 
and remove them at any time. The full updated privacy policy is on our websites. Please 
feel free to ask me if you have any questions.                                             Helen Ludkin.  
 

St. Matthew’s Family Room: to discuss booking the Family Room please ring 
07788848830 

 

CPR The person next to you collapses and stops breathing. 
Are you confident you could keep him alive until help arrives? 
You will be after our free one hour session! 
Do come and join Bradford West Rotary Club/British Heart Foundation 
At St. Matthews Church Hall at 7pm 
On Wednesday 25th July 2018 or Wednesday 8th August 2018 
Every 8 minutes someone in the UK dies from a heart attack. Our vision is a world in 
which people do not die prematurely from heart disease. 
 

Nancy would like to thank all her ‘church friends’ for the many expressions of sympathy 

during her recent bereavement. Your kindness and donations to the church are very 

much appreciated and she thanks sincerely Mavis and Liz for all their help and 

ministrations. 

 

Christian Aid The total raised from Harden & Wilsden this year is £764.21 plus 

£113.38 in Gift Aid. Thank you to everyone who delivered the envelopes. 

 

Mission Support News. There is a new letter from our CMS partner Awais Mughal.  

It can be seen on the mission noticeboard at St Matthew’s for two weeks, then will be 

moved to St. Saviour’s. Do please have a look and keep the work Awais is doing in your 

prayers. 

 

Dates for your diary 

Thurs 19 July St. Matthew’s PCC meeting, 7pm at the church. 

Sat 21 July Coffee Morning at St. Saviour’s 

Wed 25 July 7.00 pm CPR training in St. Matthew’s Family Room with Dr. Anne Raine 

Sun 5th Aug Curry Night at the Cardamon; names to Helen by the 29th July. 

Wed 8 Aug 7.00 pm CPR training in St. Matthew’s Family Room with Dr. Anne Raine 
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Prayer chains at St. Matthew’s and St. Saviour’s.  

St. Matthew’s: phone Margaret Harrison 272305. (Reserve is Dorothy 01274 497898) 

St. Saviour’s:  phone June Thompson   273787.   (Reserve is Hazel 274234) 

Please keep in prayer Beatrice Waddington, Alice Griffiths and all those who are no 

longer able to join us at our services. 

Please pray for Nancy Muff and all the family following the death of Donald, whose 

funeral took place on Wednesday 13 June. 

Please continue to pray for Bob and Suzanne. 

Please continue to pray for John Hansen  

Also please continue to pray for Chris Mitchell. 

Prayers for the week beginning Sunday 1st July 

Because of print deadlines this prayer diary cannot respond quickly to breaking news. In addition to 

the suggested topics, please keep in prayer national and international events as you learn of them. 

Sun 1st July 
Pray for all helping or attending Wilsden Gala, for a happy family day 

and for appreciation of all we are able to enjoy. 

Mon 2nd July Pray for members of Wilsden WI meeting at Trinity this evening. 

Tue 3rd July 
Pray for organisations in Harden and Wilsden catering particularly for 

older residents, for the Thursday group and luncheon clubs. 

Wed 4th July 
Pray for helpers, carers and guests at the Well Being Cafe at 

St. Matthew’s. 

Thu 5th July Pray for members of the groups who use our family rooms. 

Fri 6th July Pray for our country and for those who plan and negotiate its future. 

Sat 7th July Pray for all who receive help from the food bank in Bingley. 

 

Please give contributions for the next newsletter to Pauline - Tel: 01535 273814        

Email: pstern155@gmail.com (and copy to David Haigh: david@haigh.demon.co.uk   

and Helen Ludkin)   Copy Deadline: 12.00h on the WEDNESDAY before publication 

 

Website and 

email  

St. Matthew’s: St. Saviour’s:   

addresses www.stmatthewswilsden.org.uk  www.stsavioursharden.org.uk  

Parish 

Administrator 

pahardenwilsden@gmail.com pahardenwilsden@gmail.com 
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